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Leading Queensland Doctors 
Creating Better Health 

3 January 2024 

Mr Blair Comley PSM 
Secretary 
Department of Health and Aged Care 

Mr Matt Carrodus 
Chief Executive Officer 
Gold Coast Primary Health Network 

By email:  

Subject:  Communication materials re Gold Coast Urgent Care Clinic 

Dear Messrs Comley and Carrodus 

AMA Queensland members have sent copies of a communication toolkit (enclosed) published by 
the Department and the Gold Coast Primary Health Network (GCPHN) in November last year 
about the Australian Government’s Gold Coast Medicare Urgent Care Clinic (GCUCC). The 
materials set out information for practices and patients about the GCUCC including social media 
carousels and newsletter copy.  

Members are concerned that the materials under the ‘Do you know where to go’ banner and the 
green, orange and red graphics (for ‘primary care’, ‘urgent care’ and ‘emergency care’) 
inadvertently imply that general practices cannot provide the services listed for the GCUCC. They 
believe that the materials may divert patients who would have otherwise visited their regular GP to 
the GCUCC, particularly since the GCUCC is a free, bulk-billing service.  

We acknowledge, however, that information in other sections of the materials states the following: 

 ‘The Medicare UCC is for when you need urgent care for a minor illness or injury that can
be managed without a trip to the emergency department, but cannot wait for a regular
appointment with the GP’; and

 ‘The Clinic is not a replacement for seeing your usual GP and won’t see patients for
chronic-illness management, preventative screening, or non-urgent matters’.

That said, we share our members’ concerns that patients are likely to find some of the materials 
confusing and may present to the GCUCC instead of their usual general practice.  

This would clearly impact the viability of local practices, increase unnecessary presentations to the 
GCUCC and result in the GCUCC failing to achieve its aim of reducing emergency department 
(ED) presentations. It is also likely to fragment care.  

As you are aware, the government has provided many reassurances that general practices will not 
be impacted by the establishment of urgent care clinics and the model will not reduce continuity of 
care and patient outcomes. Despite this, GPs and other health professionals are reporting to us 
that UCCs are operating in direct competition with their businesses, with many opening only during 
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standard week-day business hours (e.g. 8am-5pm) and not after-hours, on weekends or public 
holidays as originally proposed. This is having a significant impact on the viability of their practices. 

We also note Minister Butler’s recent media release stated just 1 in 5 visits to UCCs take place 
from 6pm onwards. This indicates that 80% of UCC visits are likely occurring when existing 
general practices are open, supporting the concerns of our members and other health 
professionals that UCCs are a direct threat to their businesses. It also implies the current model is 
unlikely to be creating any additional capacity within the public health system, which was the 
original intent of establishing the facilities, including to reduce ED pressures. 

As such, we would welcome an opportunity to discuss these issues with you further, particularly 
options to clearly define the role of urgent care clinics vis-à-vis general practice now all 58 have 
been opened across the country and the current operating hours of UCCs. 

Yours sincerely 

Dr Maria Boulton 
President  
AMA Queensland 

Dr Brett Dale 
Chief Executive Officer 
AMA Queensland 





Background
The Gold Coast community will benefit from the opening of the city’s first Medicare Urgent
Care Clinic (UCC), which opened on Monday 13 November 2023.

The federally-funded Medicare Urgent Care Clinic is located at Our Medical Gold Coast at
Oxenford and provides a much-needed service for the northern part of the Gold Coast.

It provides medical care when the situation is urgent but not life-threatening. People
experiencing a life-threatening emergency should call 000 and be seen in a hospital
emergency department.

The UCC is staffed by highly trained medical professionals and provides bulk-billed
urgent healthcare, with no out-of-pocket expenses for patients. People do not need an
appointment or a referral. They can walk in to be seen between 8am and 10pm. Support
services such as radiology are available on-site.

The Medicare Urgent Care Clinic will help reduce pressure on the Gold Coast’s public
hospital emergency departments, allowing them to focus on emergency and life-
threatening conditions.

The Gold Coast clinic is one of the 11 Medicare UCCs across Queensland; in Bundaberg,
Cairns, Ipswich, Logan, Northern Brisbane, Redcliffe, Rockhampton, Southern Brisbane,
Toowoomba, and Townsville. 

The Medicare UCC is an initiative of The Australian Government.
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Short Version:

First Gold Coast Medicare Urgent Care Clinic opens

The Gold Coast’s only Medicare Urgent Care Clinic has started to see patients at Our
Medical Gold Coast in Oxenford.

The Medicare Urgent Care Clinic is open every day from 8am to 10pm and provides walk-
in, free (bulk-billed) care to patients for urgent conditions that aren’t immediately life-
threatening.

Visit www.gcphn.org.au/urgent-care-clinic for more details.

Longer Version:

First Gold Coast Medicare Urgent Care Clinic opens

Gold Coast Primary Health Network is excited to announce the opening of the Gold
Coast’s first federally-funded Medicare Urgent Care Clinic at Oxenford.

The Urgent Care Clinic provides treatment for conditions that are not immediate life-
threatening emergencies, but require urgent medical attention. The Clinic is not a
replacement for seeing your usual GP and won’t see patients for chronic-illness
management, preventative screening, or non-urgent matters. 

The Medicare Urgent Care Clinic is located at Our Medical Gold Coast, 2 Leo Graham
Way, Oxenford (take exit 57 off the M1). Radiology and pathology services are also
available.

It is open daily from 8am until 10pm and provides walk-in, free (bulk-billed) care to
patients with urgent healthcare needs such as minor illnesses or infections, minor injuries
such as simple fractures, cuts, and minor burns.

Learn more about the Urgent Care Clinic at www.gcphn.org.au/urgent-care-clinic

Newsletter Copy

Newsletter Image
Download this image here
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Information for GPs and Healthcare Providers

Download a PDF here
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Downloadable PDF can be found here

Getting the right care at the right time

COMMUNICATION TOOLKIT -  GOLD COAST MEDICARE URGENT CARE CLINIC






